MEETING OF THE CORE GROUP ON 9 MARCH 2010

The Presbytery

Present:
Father Harney, Marianne Down, Marie Wilson, Pat Townley,



 Laura Twomey, Mary Barry, Maureen Dunlop, Ann Whitfield,



Nicola Savage.

Apologies:
Peter Fiddler.



Minutes: Geraldine Bebb.

Father Harney opened the meeting with a prayer.  He offered a warm welcome to Laura Twomey and introductions were made.  Marianne Down and Ann Whitfield will retire from the committee following this meeting.

Election of Chairman.

Nicola Savage said she would be willing to chair the meetings, with a little help if necessary.  Her offer was gratefully accepted.

The Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed a true record and there were no matters arising.

Deanery Sub Groups.

There are 3 sub groups which require representation from the parish:

· Faith Formation Group: next meeting on 20 March at St Mary’s High Green.  Nicola will make further enquiries.

· Mission Group: Justice and Peace.  Ann Whitfield is a member of this group.  More volunteers are needed so this will be requested at the next meeting of the parish forum on 25 March.  

· Youth Forum: Marianne Down belongs to this group.  Meetings are quarterly and, again, more volunteers are needed.

St Ann’s Church Refurbishment.

The new chairs have been delivered and have been warmly received.  Father Harney asked what will be the next priority.  The general opinion was that the curtain behind the altar needs replacing and the tabernacle needs to be brought to the fore.  

It was agreed to bring this item to the meeting of the parish forum and seek some advice from Father Maguire.

Improvements to Church Porch: John Hill Associates (surveyors) have offered to prepare plans at no cost, to be studied by the Finance Committee.

World Youth Day: Madrid, August 2011.

Marianne attended the previous meeting.  The cost per person will be in the region of £700 for a 5-day visit.  This event will be publicised on the parish newsletter when we have a few more details.

Core Group: Publicity.

It will be helpful to display a list of members (with photographs) in St Ann’s and St Mary’s Churches.  Mary Barry volunteered to get the photos mounted and framed in school and her offer was gratefully received.  Photos will be taken of each member at the meeting of the forum on 25 March.

Agenda for Meeting of Parish Forum on 25 March at St Mary’s Church.

In addition to the items outlined above, the following will be added:

· Request for more altar servers – especially at the 9.15am Mass.

· Refresher Course for readers.  Marie Wilson gave details of a helpful website which analyses the Sunday readings – www.lectorprep.org
· Request for more Eucharistic Ministers at St Mary’s.

· Details of Bishop John’s five-yearly visit to the parish on 31 October 2010.  Father Harney showed a lengthy document to be completed beforehand with all the parish details.

Any Other Business.

· A useful website which televises live Mass at various churches throughout Ireland is www.churchservices.tv
· Future Diary Date: There will be a Spirituality Morning at                 St Bernard’s Rotherham on Saturday 19 June.

Date of next meeting of Core Group: Tuesday 8 June at 7.30pm.







